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Dear Mr Hallahan 

Inquiry into public liability insurance and professional indemnity insurance 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Inquiry. It is not the intention of the Department of Sport and Recreation to respond in detail to the individual terms of reference for this inquiry, as this would simply duplicate a considerable amount of work that has already been undertaken.

Your inquiry is referred to a very comprehensive study on public liability insurance commissioned by the Standing Committee on Recreation and Sport (SCORS) and undertaken by law firm Rigby Cook. SCORS comprises representatives of all states and territory sport and recreation departments and the Commonwealth (through the Australian Sports Commission).

With regard to latter terms of reference, the Inquiry is referred to the very comprehensive work being undertaken by the Heads of Treasuries Working Group that has been developing a range of responses for consideration by governments at federal and state/ territory levels.

By the time your inquiry reports it is likely that considerable headway will have been made to respond to affordability and accessibility to public liability across the nation. Certainly in Western Australia there are genuine pressures across public, private and community based sport and recreation service providers. These are impacting ultimately on participation levels in physical activity that will be to the overall detriment of the social, health and economic wellbeing of our community.

The initiative of the Senate to examine this issue is commended. It would be particularly useful if its deliberations supported a range of specific undertakings that have already been researched and evaluated as have been referred to above.

For your consideration.

Yours sincerely

Ron Alexander 

Director General 
20 May 2002 
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